
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

10th March 2023 

Dates for your Diary 
MARCH 

Thursday 9th March -  Saturday 
11th March  
Milano Team Gymnastics National 
Final—Fenton  Manor, Stoke on 
Trent 
Sunday 12th March 
School Showjumping Competition 
Monday 13th March - Friday 23rd 
March 
Year 7 Progress Reviews 
Monday 13th March - Friday 17th 
March 
Science Week 
Monday 13th March - Friday 23rd 
March 
Business Studies Assessments 
Monday 13th March  
Matilda Rehearsal  
Year 11 Whole Year Photo 
Tuesday 14th March  
Cornwall Music Festival at Truro 
Methodist Church 
Regional Hockey Tournament at 
Millfield School  
Work Experience Employability 
Workshop 
Wednesday 15th March 
STRIKE DAY—Disruption likely 
Thursday 16th March 
STRIKE DAY—Disruption likely 
Friday 17th March 
Immunisation Day 
10x Challenge Trade Stalls 
Cornwall Music Festival at Truro 
Methodist Church 
Ark Transition Day—Truro College 
Monday 20th March  
KS3 Art Workshop 
Y11 GCSE Drama Component 3 
Dress Rehearsal 
Tuesday 21st March—Friday 24th 
March  
GCSE History Trip to Berlin 
Tuesday 21st March 
Years 7,8,9 Girls Hockey Fixture vs 
Penryn - Home 

Matilda Rehearsal 
Year 10 Mock Interviews 
Wednesday 22nd March 
Year 10 Mock Interviews 
Thursday 23rd March 
Year 10 IT Controlled Assessment 
Year 7 Parents Evening 
U14 Rugby 7s Tournament at 
Camborne School 
Friday 24th March 
U12 Netball Tournament at 
Redruth School 
Matilda Band Rehearsal 
10x Challenge Trade Stalls 
Ark Transition Day—Truro College 
Sunday 26th March 
Gymnastics Competition Bideford 
Monday 27th March/Tuesday 28th 
March  
Y11 GCSE Drama Comp. 3 Exam 
Tuesday 28th March  
U13 County Rugby 7s Tournament 
at Penair School  
Work Experience Employability 
Workshop 
Wednesday 29th March 
Matilda Rehearsal  
U13 Netball Tournament at 
Redruth School 
U15 Hockey Plate Match at Truro 
School 
Wednesday 29th March - Friday 
14th April  
India Trip 
Thursday 30th March 
Year 10 IT Controlled Assessment 
Year 7 Parents Evening 

Years 7,8,9 Girls Hockey Fixture vs 
Truro School - Away 
Years 10/11 Girls Football Fixture 
vs Truro School—Away  
Year 7 Rugby 7s Competition at 
Pool Academy 
Body Shop Wellbeing Event  - 
LGBTQ 
GCSE Music Composition Catch up  
Matilda Rehearsal After School  
Friday 31st March 
Last Day of Term—Non uniform  

Year 11 PPE2 Results Day 
Ark Transition Day—Truro College 
Employability Workshop Trip to 
Eureka Escape Room 
Last Day of Term 
 

APRIL  
Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th 
April  
Easter Break  
 
Thursday 6th April / Friday 7th 
April 
Textiles Easter Revision Session 
 
Monday 17th April 
First Day of Summer Term 
School Health Zone—Drop In - 
Exam Stress 
Tuesday 18th April 
Science Fair 
Year 10 Employability Workshop 
Matilda Rehearsal 
Wednesday 19th April 
Women in Leadership 

Thursday 20th April 
Matilda Rehearsal  
Friday 21st April 
Truro Crown Court Visit 
Ark Transition to Truro College 
Science Week Drop Down Day 
Friday 21st April - Sunday 23rd 
April 
D of E Silver Practice on Bodmin 
Moor 
Monday 24th April 
Matilda Rehearsal 
Year 9 SEN Finance Workshop 
3pm SEND Parent Connect Literacy 
in the LRSC 
Tuesday 25h April 
Year 10 Employability Workshops 
Wednesday 26th April 
Junior Maths Challenge in the Main 
Hall 
Stem IET Engineering Competition 
At Penryn College 
Jazz Performance and Workshop 
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T he MFL Department were delighted to get the 
Year 8 Paris trip back running again this year after a 3 
year gap due to Covid.  

 
The Year 8 students had a fantastic first full day with a 
guided tour of the Stade de France, where they saw 
the stadium getting ready to host the Six Nations 
rugby game between France and Scotland. After a 

MFL TRIP TO PARIS 2023 
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 leisurely, and very sunny, boat trip along the Seine, 
they then climbed to the second floor of the Eiffel 
Tower and enjoyed the amazing views of Paris in the 
sunshine.  
 
The second day involved a trip to a French market 
where lots of French was spoken and souvenirs were 
bought. They then had a tour of the stunning 
Fontainebleau royal palace and finished off the day 
with even more shopping at a huge hypermarket.  
 
The last full day was a Disney day and the students 
enjoyed the thrills of Disneyland Paris and the parade 
before heading home with lots of cuddly souvenirs in 
tow! 
 
A huge thank you to all 44 Year 8 students for being so 
well behaved and making it a really enjoyable and 
memorable trip for all. Thank you to Mr Warner for 
these fantastic photos and the social media posts. 
 
We will be adverting the Paris 2024 trip to current 
Year 7 students studying French soon, so watch this 
space! 
 
Mrs L Shine—Head of MFL 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 10th March 2023 
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O ur Year 10 Geographers have just returned from 
their trip to Iceland.  
They had a fantastic time in the most visually dramatic 
of countries, visiting the divide between two 
continental plates, Seltun Hot Springs, Gullfoss 
Waterfall, Thingvellir National Park, Geysir, Hellisheidi 
Power Station, Perlan Planetarium and Rynisfjara (The 
Black Beach).  
This trip offered the opportunity to study an array of 
GCSE content. Students learned about geothermal 
energy production, plate tectonics, fluvial 
geomorphological features, spectacular waterfalls and 
glaciers and, for the first time since the geography 
department started this trip, students finally caught a 
glimpse of the Northern Lights! 

The bleakness 
and magic of 
Iceland is best 
seen rather than 
described and 
Mr Williams was 
there to take 
these stunning 
images. A video 
of the trip, 
featuring 
amazing drone 
footage, has 
been uploaded 
to the RLS 
Facebook and 
Instagram pages.  

ICELAND 2023 
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Y ear 7 enjoyed a fantastic World Book Day on 1st 
March when an exciting day had been planned by the 
Year 9 Subject Leaders along with the English 
department. 
 
Students spent Period 1 with their timetabled 
teachers, working on designs of top hats, themed on 
their favourite books. There were many fabulous 
designs that were eye catching with great detail and 
use of colour, some had annotations indicating sound 
and special effects. Winners from each class were 
chosen by the Year 9 Media leaders who also chose 
whole school winners. Well done to all the class 
winners and whole school winners, Poppy and Seth. 
 
After break, Year 7 attended workshops which were 
designed and run by Year 9 English leaders. Workshops 
included a comic based workshop, 'Show, not tell, to create 
a character' 'Heroes and Villains' a Shakespeare workshop 
complete with Hamlet's skull and 'Blind Date with a Book' 
and every Year 7 did 2 of these workshops. 
 
It is always a delight to see the costumes Year 7 students 
come up with to represent characters from their favourite 
books. Our English teachers also go the extra mile on World 
Book Day and Mrs Astle always chooses the most 
impractical costume possible! We love this year's Narnia 
themed effort! 
 
This year prizes were given for the best 2 costumes and the 
best recycled/homemade 2 costumes. All winners were 
chosen by our Year 9 Media leaders. Best fancy dress went 
to ‘Madhatter’ Riley, and runners up were Chloe, Bella and 
Layla. Best recycled/ hand made was awarded to Stanley, 
with Albert chosen as runner up.  
Well done to everyone who took part in World Book Day! 

WORLD BOOK DAY 2023 
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La journée mondiale du livre/El día 
mundial del libro (otherwise known as 
World Book Day!) 
 

T o celebrate World Book Day, KS3 classes in both French and 
Spanish were tasked with translating book titles from the target 
language into English using their dictionary skills to improve their 
vocabulary. Classes were also introduced to the intricacies of 
translation, were challenged to translate some Roald Dahl 
passages from the target languages into English and looked at the 
difficulties translators faced when translating the Harry Potter 
books.  
This links in with the launch of The Anthea Bell Prize for Young 
Translators which is an annual competition run by Queen’s College, 
Oxford. This is the second year that our students have entered this 
prestigious competition and they have been tasked with translating a passage from a classic French or Spanish 
novel or poem into English. 
 
World Book Day also saw the launch of our MFL library. The department have a wide range of reading material 
in both French and Spanish accessible to all year groups, ranging from cultural magazines to novels on the A 
level syllabus. Students will be using the MFL library in lessons to read authentic texts and improve their 
vocabulary as well as encouraging them to nurture a love of learning. Our KS4 students are welcome to borrow 
novels and texts that they might even study at A level if there were to continue with a language beyond GCSE. 

MFL UPDATE 

 

T his year, Richard Lander School is running an 

exchange trip with sixteen Year 10 students travelling 

to India during the Easter holidays. The students from 

India will be visiting our school for 6 nights between 

Monday 5th June and Sunday 11th June. We are looking 

for families of students 

in Year 10 or Year 11 to 

act as hosts. This would involve a student from India staying with you for the 

duration of their visit, plus travelling to and from school with your child ready for 

the activities planned by the school. 

We will complete a DBS check on all adults in the household that are over 18 years 
old. If you would like to get involved, or would like more information please e-mail 
Mrs Emma Bond. 
ebond@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk  

YEAR 10 & 11 STUDENTS: 
COULD YOU ACT AS A HOST? 

mailto:ebond@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
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T he RLS Lego League team travelled to RNAS 
Culdrose last week to compete in the International Lego 
League. LEGO League introduces science, technology, 
engineering, and mathematics (STEM) to children 
through fun, exciting hands-on learning. Participants 
gain real-world problem solving experience through a 
guided, global robotics program, helping today's 
students and teachers build a better future together.  
 
The students carried out a 40 minute presentation, 
created a short film about renewable energy, and took 
the robot they built to show the judges their coding 
skills. The robot had to activate elements on the Lego 
map, collecting and distributing energy cells.  
 
They worked so hard and walked away with a trophy for 
their ‘innovation project’ in which they had to design a 
new way of harnessing renewables!  
Right, you see the RLS Lego League team with their 
trophy and their award winning 'innovation project' 
design. The team designed an offshore wind turbine, 
anchored to the sea bed using a geothermal telescope. 
The turbine would power a village like St Agnes. They 
considered how this could impact local sea life, and 
created a base structure to house an artificial kelp 
forest so that sea life would thrive  
 
They really did Lander proud! Well 
done to you all!  
 

INTERNATIONAL LEGO 
LEAGUE  
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O n Friday 3rd March, Miss Foxon and Mr Gibbons 
took the school orchestra and the jazz band to the 
Music for Youth festival, held at Truro Methodist 
Church.  
 
Music for Youth is the UK’s largest youth music 
festival . It takes place between February and April in 
over 30 locations nationwide and welcomes around 
30,000 young musicians to take part in performances 
across the UK. 
 
The festival was a fantastic chance for our young musicians 
to perform and share their music, listen to performances 
from other groups, meet other musicians and gain expert 
advice from professional musicians and Music for Youth 
Music Mentors.  Both the RLS Jazz Band and the school 

orchestra received some really excellent feedback from the 
event. 
 
Our finest musicians will be out on the road next week too 
with over 80 students taking part in the Cornwall Music 
Festival; competing as soloists and group performers. 

MUSIC FOR YOUTH 
FESTIVAL  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

W e are delighted to be one of 250 schools in the UK 
that have received Alaska pink salmon, courtesy of the 
Food Teachers Centre and Alaska Seafood UK - 10,000 
salmon fillets were sent to schools and Richard Lander 
School was one of these lucky schools! 
 
The donation of the salmon is part of the Fish 
Heroes project, which encourages young people 
to learn about, cook and taste fish. Pupils also 
learned about the health benefits of fish in the 
diet (did you know that we are all recommended 
to each 2 portions a week?) as well as aspects of 
sustainability.  
 
Children in the UK eat just 84g of fish/fish 
products a week, of which only 21g is oily fish - 
way below recommendations.  
 
Mrs Toms and Miss Barnett’s Year 10 Hospitality 
& Catering students will be learning new food 
skills which they will be able to use in the future. 

As part of a practical lesson, students will make one of a 
choice of dishes ranging from salmon quiche, and breaded 
salmon goujons, to pan seared salmon and salmon & 
broccoli pasta bake. They will also taste the salmon dishes 
they have prepared. Watch this space for pictures of the 
final dishes that our Year 10’s create! 
 
Perhaps, following this lesson, your child will be inspired 
and cook for you at home too? We would love to see some 
pictures if so!  
 
If you want to find out more, go to: 
https://foodteacherscentre.co.uk/fish-heroes/  
https://www.alaskaseafood.org 

YEAR 10 FISH HEROES 
TO COOK ALASKA PINK 
SALMON 

https://foodteacherscentre.co.uk/fish-heroes/
https://www.alaskaseafood.org
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O ur Ten Tors team have been training hard at the 
weekends, supervised by Ten Tors leader Mr Cruxon, 
Robyn, Mr Sidwell, Mrs Downing and Miss Wright.  
 
In February/March the team enjoyed 2 fantastic 
weekends on Dartmoor, hiking and wild camping in 
wonderful remote moorland. This enabled them to 
build their fitness, practise navigating, try out wild 
camping and demonstrate their understanding of the 
principle of ‘leave no trace.’ 
 
Photos show the training in early March, which saw 
the team leave Meldon Reservoir carpark on Saturday 
morning and reach Cosdon Beacon on Sunday 
lunchtime having navigated around 35m of walking 
with full packs, and wild camped on Saturday night in a 
beautiful flat spot by the river. The team were 
regularly sent off to navigate with staff supervising 
remotely from nearby vantage points. 
 
Well done to everyone who walked on Dartmoor over 
these weekends, you worked really well as a team and 
managed the terrain, heavy backpacks and navigation 
excellently. 
 
There are two more training expeditions before the 
event and we hope to enter two teams of six students.  

TEN TORS UPDATE 
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W ednesday 8th March was 
International Women’s Day, celebrated 
at Richard Lander School with the 
launch of Mrs Morgans’ Women in 
STEM competition. Please see the 
posters, right, for details on how to 
enter.  
This year’s theme was #EbraceEquity. 
Whilst equity and equality are similar, 
they are certainly not the same. 
Equality means the same access to the 
resources and opportunities for 
everyone, whilst equity means that 
circumstances and differences are 
considered, and resources are handed 
out to benefit and fit the individual 
need. The graphic below shows a 
representation of equality on the left 
and equity on the right.  

INTERNATIONAL 
WOMEN’S DAY 

 
 
 
 
 

RLS PE & SCHOOL SPORT 

Who better to celebrate on International Women’s Day than our GIRLS ACTIVE LEADERS? 
These Year 9 students lead Girls Active sessions for students in Years 7 & 8; empowering them to enjoy exercise, stay 
healthy, make new friends and support one another. Pictured with Miss Martin. 
Girls Active club happens on Thursday lunchtime from 1:15-2:00pm, all welcome! 
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Gymnastics Update - 
RLS Reach the 
Milano Team 
Gymnastics 
National Final 
 

C ongratulations to our 
amazing gymnasts who 
competed Milano Team 
Gymnastics Regional Final at 
Bideford last month. They 
did so well! 
 
Team Results 
RLS Under 13 Boys team won their regional final 
RLS Under 13 Mixed team came 2nd  
RLS Under 16 Girls finished 4th 
RLS Under 16 Mixed team won their event 
Individual Highlights 
U13 Boys: 1st Mawgan,  3rd Fin 
U16 Boys: 1st Pen 
U16 Girls: 2nd Laila (Laila is in Year 8 but competed up 

an age group and achieved an outstanding score of 
15.85/16 on the vault!)  
3rd Freya - who competed with an injury and still 
managed to achieve  one of the top floor scores - 
15.2/16! 
 
Absolutely amazing results! Well done to you all! They 
qualified for the national finals which are being held 
this weekend in Stoke on Trent. Mrs Hurworth and the 
team are on their way there now as we write.. 

RLS PE & 
SCHOOL SPORT 

Student Success - Mawgan Robert-Gill 
 

S tar gymnast, Mawgan in TEBa, recently travelled to Florida 
to compete in an international gymnastics competition!  
 
Mawgan thoroughly enjoyed the 12 day experience in which he 
had the opportunity to train and compete. He had a great, 
clean competition coming 6th overall and 3rd on high bar. 

Check out RLS social media for an 
amazing video clip of Mawgan, 
competing on the parallel bars, 
exhibiting superb strength and 
control!  
 
We are really lucky to have 
Mawgan in the school gymnastics 
team which has been going from 
strength to strength! 
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U12 County Hockey 
Tournament - RLS 
Through to Regionals! 
 

W e took 2 teams to 
the  Under 12 County Hockey 
Tournament, hosted by Truro 
School. Both teams performed very 
well, finishing 2nd and 4th 
respectively in the round robin 
opening stage of the competition. 
 
This meant that RLSB went in to the semi final against 
Truro High which they won 2-0! This meant that the 
team met hosts, Truro School, in the final... A tired RLS 
team were beaten 4-1 in the final but had a excellent day 
of hockey qualified for regionals next Monday! 
 
Well done to all our Year 7 Hockey players and a massive 
thank you to Rosie in Year 8 who came along to coach 
the teams!  
      
Miss E Hurworth 

RLS PE & SCHOOL 
SPORT 

 Try to drink at least a litre of 

fresh water every day 

 
 Try to eat a well-balanced 

diet - Our brain needs a lot of energy 

to function. Actually 20% of the 

nutrients we eat are used by our brain 

as energy. If some unhealthy food 

habits have started, it’s not too 

late!  

Start simple and do some research on areas you 

can improve like – drinking more water, reducing 

processed foods, eating more fruits and 

vegetables, staying away from saturated fats 

and added sugar! You can also visit a dietitian or 

nutritionist for extra help getting the balance 

right! 



 15 

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 10th March 2023 

 SEND Updates 
 
 Our SEND Team are available to 

support you and your child/children. To 
get in touch our email: 
send@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk 

  
 The Learning Resource and Support 

Centre offers some of our SEND 
students a base for learning 

 https://www.richardlander.co.uk/
personalised-curriculum/special-needs-
education/  

 Our Student(s) of the Week last 
week were: Tabetha and Logan   

  Spring has entered the LRSC 
with some of our ‘green fingered’ 
students planting sunflowers, sweet 
peas, and some veg. Thank you Chloe 
(Y11), Emmie (Y8), Olivia (Y7) and Tabetha (Y9)  

Friday 10th March - Techognition and 
International Day of Awesomeness 
 

T oday is the annual occasion when we are invited to 
celebrate school and college technicians with many staff taking 
to social media to post photographs of themselves working at 
the varied challenges they face everyday. 
 
From ensuring that equipment is safe and well cared for and 
maintaining industrial grade machinery to ensuring every 
kitchen surface is spotless so as to ensure no cross 
contamination or allergic reactions, shopping for and weighing 
out ingredients for 30, writing risk assessments, cutting 1400 
pieces of wood so that a whole year group can make trinket 
boxes, organising the body parts freezer, doing a thermite 
demonstration, mixing the correct dilution of sulphuric acid, 
fixing a giant printer, taking photographs of school events, 
writing this bulletin, driving the minibus, loading the kiln, 
organising registers for school trips, making props and set for 
Matilda, managing the network, replacing screens, 
keyboards, motherboards, ensuring students can use the 
internet safely, purchasing… the list is extensive…  
 
Today is also the International Day of Awesomeness and 
RLS technicians—YOU are awesome!  

mailto:send@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
https://www.richardlander.co.uk/personalised-curriculum/special-needs-education/
https://www.richardlander.co.uk/personalised-curriculum/special-needs-education/
https://www.richardlander.co.uk/personalised-curriculum/special-needs-education/
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 @richardlanderschoolart on 
INSTAGRAM 

Lovely 
etching by 
Zach 
#gcseart  

Miss Green’s Year 10 group have been doing some fantastic work exploring textile techniques #gcseart 

 

Some of our Year 8’s were involved in an all day Art workshop today with Ms Miles learning all about colour 
theory and optical art . The pieces they designed will eventually adorn the school hall 

Lovely sketchbook pages by Erin for the Year 10  
anatomy project  
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 Attendance: Our Vision for Attendance 
 
We want our students to ‘be the best they can be’ by attending school regularly and punctually. Richard Lander 
School deems ‘good’ attendance to be above 96%.  
 
Regular attendance and excellent punctuality are the foundations for academic achievement and personal 
development.  They help students fully access their education and wider opportunities offered by the 
school.  Attendance and punctuality are also linked to students’ well-being and safety. 
 
We are committed to ensuring that all students benefit from the opportunities available at Richard Lander 
School.  Our expectation is that students arrive on time and attend school regularly. 
 
Parents/carers have responsibility for ensuring that their children attend school punctually and regularly so they 
can benefit from a valuable education. 
 
The school has a legal responsibility for maintaining school registers and taking the register twice a day, in 
addition to our individual lesson registers.  The school also has a responsibility for reporting absence to the Local 
Authority.   
 
The school also has a safeguarding responsibility and this links to good punctuality and attendance.  
 
The school will communicate attendance matters to parents via text, telephone, email, and letter as well as 
through the school website.  
 
The school will meet with students whose attendance is below 95%, reviewing the barriers to good attendance 
and offering support strategies for improvement.  
 
Our next round of student interviews will take place the W/C 20th March, all students within the 50%-85% 
attendance category will be asked to attend an attendance support meeting with a member of staff from either 
the Pastoral, Attendance or Senior Leadership Team. These meetings will take place in school time. 
 
If you would like further information regarding the above, please contact your child’s pastoral head of year. 
 
Mrs K Towers 

Positive Parenting Bitesize (formerly Behaviours that Challenge) Virtual/
online Support Group 
 
Do you find your child's behaviour sometimes challenging? 
 
Would some friendly support and advice be helpful? 
 
If you would like to be able to talk in confidence and meet other parents/carers experiencing similar challenges, 
then do come along on: 
Tuesday 21 March 12:30-2:30pm  
Guest speaker Tigger Pritchard about Autism and Neurodiversity 
Interactive session including up to date information, questions and much more. 
Microsoft Teams meeting 
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device 
https://schools.cornwall.gov.uk/Article/130506 

https://schools.cornwall.gov.uk/Article/130506
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National Careers Week  
 
Last week we celebrated National Careers Week. All 
KS3 students were given a bingo cards and every day 5 
short, careers related video clips were shown with a 
question to answer about each clip. 
 
Students could hand their completed cards to go into a 
prize draw! We will announce the winners soon... 
 
One of our favourite clips has been made by RLS 
alumni, Beth who is now a Photography teacher in 
Southampton. It's really great to learn about our 
students' 'lives after Lander'  
 

WORK EXPERIENCE REMINDER - Year 10 
 
Work experience will take place during the week of 
17th July 2023 and ALL students are expected to have a 
placement for this week.. 
The deadline for getting paperwork completed for work 
experience is fast approaching.  All paperwork needs to 
be completed and handed/emailed to 
ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk by 26th May 
2023. 
If your child is still looking for a placement, they can use 
the following sites: 
https://cornwall.learnaboutwork.net/  students will 
need a PIN number to access this and should have it 
written in their planner, if you need this PIN number 
please do not hesitate to contact me on the above 
email address. 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/
education-business-partnership-ebp/work-experience/ 

EMPLOYABILITY WORSHOP— Year 10 
 
Some of our Y10 students have been taking part in 
employability workshops to support with confidence, 
communication, teambuilding, problem solving and 
creativity. Here they are having a great time. 
(photos are here : \\richardlander.internal\Shared 
Files\Image Library\Staff only\Events 2023\3. March - 
Y10 Employability workshops) 
 

MOCK INTERVIEWS - Year 10 
 
Y10 students will be taking part in 'mock interviews' on 
Tuesday 21st March ('P' population) and Wednesday 
22nd March ('Q' population). 
 
These interviews will be with a selection of around 17 
different employers. Each student will have a 20 minute 
time slot, this will involve a 10 minute interview and 
then time for some written feedback. Students will 
know their time slot at the beginning of next week. 
The interviews will take place in the drama studios & 
the main hall, so all students will be interviewed 
individually in a group environment. 
 
Students may not be interviewed by an employer 
within a sector that they are interested in, but the day 
should give students an idea of what it is like to speak 
with an employer and be able to talk about their skills, 
interests and aspirations. 
 
This will prepare them for interviews for work 
experience , summer jobs and their college interview 
next year. 
 
We are allowing students to wear their own clothes so 
that they feel comfortable having their interview. 
However we are expecting clothing to be suitable for a 
'standard' interview. Students can wear suits, dresses, 
smart casual clothing, we do not wish to see any crop 
tops, ripped jeans, t-shirts with inappropriate slogans - 
we need them to realise that this is NOT a non-school 
uniform day, it is an interview day. We do not expect 
parents to go out and purchase new clothes just for this 
day, students can also wear their smart school uniform. 
 
Any questions please contact Nikki Grenfell: 
ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk 
 

CAREERS AND POST 16 UPDATE 

mailto:ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
https://cornwall.learnaboutwork.net/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/education-business-partnership-ebp/work-experience/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/education-business-partnership-ebp/work-experience/
mailto:ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
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CAREERS AND POST 16 UPDATE -  YEAR 11 COLLEGE OPEN EVENTS 
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 Time2Move Easter Holiday 
Programme 
 

Active Cornwall have just launched the Easter 
Time2Move Holiday Programme which aims to support 
families during the school holidays to ensure children 
have access to fun activities, healthy food and physcial 
activity and to address those particular challenges for 
some families because of increased costs such as food, 
childcare and reduced income. 
 
It brings together providers across Cornwall who put on 
a wide range of diverse activities that are fully 
funded for those eligible for benefits related free 
school meals but available to all children aged 5 to 16. 
 
Easter activities will run from April 3rd to the 7th and 
the 10th to the 14th and all children that attend will 
receive a healthy meal. 
 
Children eligible for benefits related free school meals 
can access a unique code to access the provision free of 
charge. This can be accessed via a simple look up 
system and professionals can also refer children on to 
the programme to access it free by 
emailing Time2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov
.uk  
 
To ensure the 
programme is as 
fully inclusive as 
possible Active 
Cornwall have 
partnered up with 
Parent Carers 
Cornwall (PCC) to 
support children 
with SEND needs. 
 
For more 
information on the 
Time2Move 
Holiday 
Programme 
call 01872 
323335 or 

email TimeMove2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.
gov.uk or visit Time2Move Holiday Programme – Active 
Cornwall to see what provision is available close to you. 
 

Newquay Surf Club offer Free Surf 
Lessons for Local Girls 
 
Every year Newbury Women's Surf Club sponsors 
places to attend regular surf club activities for the year 
on a Wednesday or Friday afternoon. 
We are looking for referrals from the local area who 
meet the below criteria: 
 Young Women- Age 7 - 16 
 Able to swim 50m 
 Never surfed before or unable to access surfing 

regularly 
 Would benefit from taking part in regular outdoor 

activity with a group of young women in the same 
age group 

 From a low-income or single-parent family or in 
the local community care system 

 Able to take part in activities 5-6 pm on 
Wednesday or Friday in Newquay 

 Able to take part in activities between March and 
October 2023 

For more information and to register your interest 
please contact women@newquaysurf.club 
 

mailto:Time2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:Time2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:TimeMove2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:TimeMove2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk
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